
“Identity 101: Who Are We?  
We are disciples of Jesus!” 

June 12, 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor - John M. Dey [ johnmichaeldey@gmail.com ] 

District Overseer – David Lehman           Church Elder – Tammara Geary 

Congregation Chair - Lisa Ziegler          Christian Education Chair - Ann Aulich  

Stewardship Chair - Tom Salyers          Fellowship Chair - Theresa Siebels  

Outreach Chair - Sue Yoder          Worship Chair: Stuart Hunnicutt 

Members-at-Large - Laura Siebels & Ursula Bock; 

Secretary - Pat O’Connor office hours: 9:30am – 3:30pm [Tue; Wed; Thu; Fri] 

 

Masks are required to be worn by each person entering the Chapel 
for Sunday Worship Service 

 

Serving Today: 
Pastor John M. Dey 

Worship Leader: Susan Ackerman 

Song Leader: Micah Shenk 

Readers: James & Samantha Salyers 

Zoom Host: Mackenzie Butler Shenk 

 

250 Lucas Creek Road, Newport News, VA 23602 
757-874-0794 

warwickriver@gmail.com 
www.warwickrivermennonite.org 

WELCOME HOME TO 
Warwick River Mennonite Church 

 
In-person and Virtual Sunday School: 9:30-10:30 a.m. 

Virtual Coffee Connect: 10 a.m. 

In-person and Virtual Worship Service: 10:40 a.m. 

In-person Coffee Connect follows Worship Service 

Recorded Sermons available at  www.warwickrivermennonite.org 
 

Warwick River Mennonite Church 

HOW TO CONNECT 
*Worship Service * Sunday School * Meetings * 

Computer: Click Here to enter Zoom Meeting 
*MEETING ID: 846 7407 1811 

*PASSWORD: 809884 
 

Phone: 929-205-6099 
*MEETING ID: 846 7407 1811 

*PASSWORD: 809884 
 

If you have any questions, feel free to reach out to 

Mackenzie Butler Shenk (740-868-0016) or Don Brunk (610-787-0823) 

mailto:warwickriver@gmail.com
http://www.warwickrivermennonite.org/
http://www.warwickrivermennonite.org/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84674071811?pwd=dWRKODZleWRucmRuams1YlFZTFJjUT09


-- Gathering -- 
Welcome and Invocation  

Time for Greeting 

*Call to Worship  

Come and see, come and see! 

We come to see for ourselves who this Jesus person is. 

Come and see, come and see! 

We come with open hearts to experience Jesus 

Come and see, come and see! 

We come to follow Jesus 

Come and see, come and see! 

We come to deepen our relationship with God. 

Come and see, come and see! 

Yes, Lord we come to follow you! 

 

*Hymn of Praise and Gathering 

 

-- Hearing from God’s Word – 
 

Scripture Reading:  John 1:35-51 

*Hymn of Preparation 

Time for Silent Reflection 

Sermon Title: “Identity 101: Who Are We? We are disciples of Jesus!”  

       ~Pastor John M. Dey 
 

-- Responding to God’s Word -- 
 

*Hymn of Response 

Sharing of Blessings and Concerns 

Pastoral and Offertory Prayer 

Offertory 

Time for Sharing of Announcements 

 

-- Sending --  
*Song of Sending 
Prayer of Sending:  

Go now. Listen for the voice of the Lord and follow wherever it leads. 

Do not be dominated by anything. Allow no room within yourselves for deceit, 

but offer yourselves as a temple for the Holy Spirit. 

 

And may God be with you and speak through you; May Christ Jesus be one with 

you and raise you to life; And may the Holy Spirit dwell within you and make 

you holy.  

We go in peace to love and serve the Lord, 

........In the name of Christ. Amen. 

 
Attendance Report 

June 5, 2022 
Worship Service: 50 ~ Sunday School: 11 

 

Offering Report June 5, 2022 

$  1775.00  In-person Offertory totals this week toward FY2022 
$    200.00 Mail & Office Offertory totals this week toward FY2022 
$        0.00(net) E-giving support totals this week 
$      50.00 Building Fund 
$      20.82 Coffee Connect this week (6/5/2022) 
$  2045.82 Offertory Total 06/05/2022 

Budget Offertory collected YTD (12/01/2021-06/05/2022= $71,710.35) 
Total Budgeted need 12/01/2021-06/05/2022=$99,541.71 

Thank you for your continued gifts to God and Church 
Deuteronomy 16:17 

 
     Building News Corner 

    This Week’s Building Fund Update 

05/29/2022 Building Fund Balance to date   $ 1,532,388.05*  
06/05/2022                       50.00 
06/05/2022 Building Fund Balance to date   $ 1,532,438.05* 

(*includes $12,947.05 estimated value stock shares) 
We are grateful for your financial support and committed to exercising faithful 

stewardship over the funds contributed to us. We are aware of the many 

sacrifices you make to provide these gifts, and sincerely pledge to see that these 

dollars are used wisely, especially during this time of uncertainty. 
 

To assist everyone in making consistent offerings that are so important to your 

church, we are now able to accept ACH savings/checking drafts as well as 

PayPal.  Please inform Pat in the front office as to the date and amount of ACH 

transfers along with any special instructions  

so that we may watch for receipt.  

For PayPal, please go directly to: Donate (paypal.com) 
 

https://www.paypal.com/donate/?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=N2YJ68M7R67JN&source=url


 

 

 

Prayer and Praise Requests: 
 

❖ Please pray for extended members of Mary Anne Leonard’s 

family, who recently and tragically lost their lives. As more 

details are known they will be provided. Please keep Mary 

Anne and her family in your prayers. 

❖ Mennonite Voluntary Service participants, serving through 

Mennonite Mission Network, are in their final months at their unit 

houses and volunteer placements. Pray for them as they bring 

closure to relationships in their hosting communities and find ways 

to implement what they have learned, as they move into their 

futures. 

❖ Connie's daughter and son-in-law, Trish and Dave, would like 

to thank everyone for the prayers, cards, and support during 

her mom's surgery and recovery. 

❖ Please pray for our Ted Yoder, who was re-admitted to the 

hospital Wednesday, June 8th. Snooky said that Ted is being 

cared for by a good team of doctors and nurses, but he 

continues to be very uncomfortable and suffering. Please pray 

that he will improve and be able to come home soon. Snooky 

and their two daughters are watching over Ted and his care 

and welcome your prayers for his complete recovery. 

❖ Prayer/Praise concerns are always welcome & may be requested 

& updated by calling or emailing Pat O’Connor in the front office: 

(757)-874-0794 or warwickrivermc@gmail.com 

 

 

Upcoming Events: 
❖ Sun., June 12th: 9:30 a.m. Sunday School 

❖ Sun., June 12th: 10:40 a.m. Worship Service & Coffee Connect 

❖ Tues., June 14th: 4:00 – 6:00 p.m. Community Prayer Group meets in 

the Warwick River Chapel 

❖ Sun., June 19th: Father’s Day 

❖ Mon., June 20th: WRCLC Summer Camp begins 

❖ Sun., June 26th: 6:00 p.m. John & Susan Dey’s Farewell Picnic 
 

Happy Birthday!  
 June 12  Tristan Hunnicutt 

 June 14  Selah Shenk 

 June 16  Connie Saunders 

 June 17  Susan Dey 
   

Happy Anniversary! 
 June 13  Brian & Brenda Lytle 

 June 16  Gordon & Bonnie Zook 
 

Announcements: 
 

 

DIRECTORY UPDATE: Our Mary Anne is moving and has a new  

     address and telephone number, as follows:  Please stay in touch! 

     Mary Anne Leonard, 100 Cub Court, Yorktown VA 23693. 

     New telephone number is 757-846-3036, New email: dlbl90@aol.com 
 

THRIVE FOOD PANTRY MOST NEEDED THIS MONTH:  
     Jelly; Pork & Beans; Chicken (canned); Pasta Sauce. Donations are collected    

     at the Chapel AND at the Church Office located in the school building  

     (WRCLC). Thank you! Questions? Call: 757-874-0794 
 

WRCLC BOARD MEMBERS NEEDED:  
     The Warwick River Christian Learning Center (WRCLC) is seeking  

     additional Board Members from Warwick River and the wider community to  

     support this important and thriving ministry. The Board meets monthly.  

     Please contact Lisa Zeigler if you are interested in serving. 

Sunday School - 9:30-10:30 
• Preschool Class:  LOCATION: WRCS SCHOOL BUILDING, 1st Floor 

• Middler Class:   LOCATION: WRCS SCHOOL BUILDING, 1st Floor 

• Adult Class:  LOCATION: WRCS SCHOOL BUILDING, 2nd Floor  

Join Adult Sunday School via Zoom:  
Zoom Link: Click Here to enter Zoom 

Meeting     

Meeting ID: 817 4044 5865  

Phone: 301-715-8592 / 817 4044 5865 

 

STUART HUNNICUTT AFFIRMED FOR THE 

WRMC CHAIR OF THE WORSHIP COMMITTEE  

     by unanimous vote.  Please offer your prayer and  

     support for Stuart as he becomes familiar with the  

     position.  Welcome Worship Chair Stuart Hunnicutt! 
 

mailto:warwickrivermc@gmail.com
mailto:dlbl90@aol.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81740445865

